
FW: Sept 3 Horseshoe Bay Meeting Minutes

From Roberta Fey <rm499@rmofmervin.com>

Date Wed 9/3/2025 11:51 AM

To Shiloh Bronken <cao@rmofmervin.com>

-----Original Message-----

From: Judith Closen <jclosen@sasktel.net>

Sent: September 3, 2025 11:50 AM

To: Roberta Fey <rm499@rmofmervin.com>

Cc: Pat Shubert <pashubert@littleloon.ca>; gordondeck83@gmail.com

Subject: Sept 3 Horseshoe Bay Meeting Minutes

Set 3, 2025, 9am

Pat, Judi in attendance, Gord joined by phone

Gord called meeting to order

Marina removal Sunday went well. One lift was not removed, Gord will call that person re the \$150 for not having it out of the way.

Judi said that she was approached and asked if next year the marina removal could possibly be hired out and removed towards the end of Sept next year. Pat and Gord did not think that was a good idea, it would be expensive as it would take a crew of people, therefore no. Folks can launch their boats for the rest of the season as do the ones that don't have a dock/lift do all season.

Judi was also asked if there could be a second set of pads on the other side of the launch, and Gord said that was tried a few years ago and that side is far too shallow, so that isn't possible.

Gord and Pat checked all bolts on marina dock, they are in place. There are lots missing each spring somehow, so we will keep an eye out. Pat will pick up extras just in case.

We discussed possibility of new launch dock next year or year after, we will keep an eye on it as it is getting older.

We will hire the RM to repair a culvert on Meadowlark before freeze up.

Pat will get new blades for the John Deere mower and an air filter. All other equipment is fine.

Two streetlights to be installed. Corner of Loon/kahtava and one on Osprey. Contract signed, paid for, and flagged for when they are installed. If install too long from now may have to re-issue line locates. Access/Burton still have holes open, and weeping tile to repair. Judi will email to advise them we'd like it completed.

RM emailed us info re meeting with fire Marshalls. It is a good idea, however it will have to be arranged at a later date as each councillor has conflicting schedules at the moment.

Judi asked if anyone had any further issues or concerns, there were none we could think of.

Judi advised we will meet again, possibly December, date to be determined.

Meeting was adjourned.

Gordon Deck

Pat Shubert
Judi Closen

Sent from my iPhone